
TO:  Mayor Montgomery and City Council 

 

FROM:  Jeffrey L. McCormick, Chief of Police 

 

SUBJECT:  Police Officer Badge Pinning 

 

DATE:  November 29, 2023 

 

 
BACKGROUND 

 

Over the past year we have had four new full-time officers joined our department.  

Officer Jeremy Jacobson and Robert Luna on March 20, 2023, Officer Jaxson Hanson on 

May 17, 2023 and Officer Nathaniel Fox on September 25, 2023.   

 

We have been very focused on getting these officers hired and trained, with three in 

training at the same time. We are glad to have three of these officers out of training and 

working shifts, with the fourth halfway through his training.  Now that we have had a 

chance to breathe a little and get caught up on things set aside, we need to do a formal 

badge pinning for these officers.  We decided to combine the badge pinning ceremony for 

them, which will include the administration of the Oath by the Mayor, followed by 

formal pinning on of their badges by the person of their choosing. 

 

I feel that this provides a great opportunity for the City Council to welcome Jeremy, 

Robert, Jaxson and Nathaniel to the City and community as one of our police officers. 
 

The officers select who will pin on their badge. 

 Officer Jacobson will have his girlfriend 

 Officer Luna will have his sons 

 Officer Hanson will have his father 

 Officer Fox will have his father 


